Minutes from the March 17, 1999 Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Erin Buratt, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve” Bankston, Devin Gregoire, Tina Stephens, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Dr. Paul Riggs, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Mr. Fred Guillot and Ms. Clarissa Schiro.  Dr. June Williams and Rosalyn Chauvin were also present.
 
 Dr. June Williams, Assistant Dean for Students, attended the meeting to discuss ADA needs.   Information was presented on a list of Minimal Requirements for Adaptable Computer Labs, information on the breakdown by Disability of Students at SLU and a Computer Evaluation Kit for Colleges.  A recommendation was made to provide training to student technology assistants that work in the labs of various technological means they can give assistance to students with disabilities.  Action Item:  Dr. Williams will survey the students to get a better idea of their specific needs in the areas of technology and will present this information at a future meeting when the data is compiled.  Action Item:  Mr. Fred Guillot and Ms. Clarissa Schiro will continue to work with Dr. Williams to complete the defining the requirements for adaptable computer labs.  These requirements will be reviewed each semester to ensure that we are providing to the students the equipment and technology methods that would best meet their needs.
 
  The overall Technology Fee budget was discussed.  A spreadsheet was passed out that showed the breakdown of the amounts collected each semester for the first four semesters.  The amount carried over for 1997-1998 was stated as well as the amount expended so far this fiscal year and the amount remaining to be expended through June 30, 1999.  A clarification was made that the amount not spent at the end of the year goes back into the Technology Fee General Fund for consideration for redistribution for the following fiscal year.  
 
  The information provided to the committee will be used as the first part of a three part document to be presented to the SGA Senate by April 15.  The second part would be a list of all of the computer labs (indicating whether open or restructured).  The third part would be an overview of the purchases that have been made this past fiscal year by classification (each lab, technology classrooms, distance ed).  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh and Mr. Fred Guillot will put the package together for presentation to the SGA Senate.
 
  The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 29th at 8:30 a.m.  in the McClimans Conference Room.  Action Item:  Dr. Landesberg will see if the new conference room off  the Career Center  would be available for meeting.
 
  Mr. Brad Bendily brought up the need to define what the differences are between the terms being used of “Technology Rich Classroom”, “Computer Lab Classroom”, and a “Computer Lab”.  Action Item:  A written definition of each of these as well as a Closed Lab, Open Lab and Restricted Lab will be brought to the next meeting by Dr. Asoodeh.
 
   The proposal for updating the IT CAD lab was discussed.  Everyone was in favor of making this a restricted lab to be upgraded with new computers and CAD software.   TiJean Rodriguez brought up the need for this software to be available elsewhere on campus outside of the IT CAD lab for students who need to do work when the IT CAD lab is not open.  It was agreed that as part of the purchases for this new restricted lab, 20 licenses would be purchased by Industrial Technology, of which 15 would be used in the lab and 5 at other labs on campus, the locations of which to be determined by the IT students themselves.  This work would be done the week of finals and the week after finals. 
 
  The Athletics lab currently has 10 computers and now has additional space dedicated to the lab, which would allow for an additional 10-15 computers to be placed in this lab.  The location and amount of open lab hours weekly that are available at the Athletics lab make it a very good location to expand the increase the number of computers.
 
  The Music lab will be discussed at the next meeting.
 
   A furniture layout was distributed for the purchase of new computer furniture in the new Student Organizations Lab, the McClimans 24 hr. Open Lab and the  SPL Lab in McClimans Hall.  Ms. Tina Stephens expressed a concern about where the ADA Workstations are located which will be reevaluated.
Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh requested that any revisions to the layout to be communicated to him through Ms. Tina Stephens by Friday, so that the purchase requisitions for the furniture can be put out on bid as soon as possible.  He would really like to see the Student Organizations Lab furniture and equipment purchased and installed prior to Ms. Tina Stephens leaving.
  Tina Stephens reported that the SGA Technology Committee does support the concept of supporting a portion of the PeopleSoft project with technology fee funds.  They are not certain at this time what dollar amount of support would be given and what it would be directed towards.  They are currently continuing to discuss this and will notify Dr. Beatrice Baldwin and Dr. Mike Asoodeh when they do decide.  Dr. Baldwin and Dr. Asoodeh were requested to make an abbreviated version of the PeopleSoft presentation to the SGA Senate as soon as possible.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify Dr. Baldwin of this and coordinate doing this presentation as soon as possible, possibly April 5.


  Planning for next year’s budget needs to begin during the next scheduled meeting.  The proposed budget will need to be presented to Dr. Moffett, Dr. Causey and Mr. Smith by middle of May so work needs to begin now.  A subcommittee will be put together to continue the work started at the next meeting.
 
  The meeting was adjourned at 3:10 p.m. with the next meeting scheduled for Monday, March 29th at 8:30 a.m. in the McClimans Conference Room or the new Career Center conference room if available.
